# Eye on the World March 30, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of March 30, 2024.

#### **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### ISIS attacks Russia

• An article by Will Stewart, Ryan Prosser and Richard Percival titled "Moscow Concert Hall Shooting: Islamic State Terrorists Behind Music Venue Attack, Which Left 62 Dead in Gun Massacre" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2024.

- An article by Tom O'Connor titled "With World's Attention on Gaza, ISIS Is Making a Global Comeback" was posted at newsweek.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Thom Hartmann titled "This Moscow Fire Could Spark the Big One" was posted at hartmannreport.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Susie Moore titled "'They'll Do It Here in the Homeland': [Marco] Rubio on Moscow Attack and ISIS-K" was posted at redstate.com on March 24, 2024.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Europe on Terror Alert: Brutal ISIS Sect That Carried Out Moscow Massacre Had Already Attempted 'Several' Strikes in France Emmanuel Macron Reveals as Security Is Tightened at Channel Ports Amid Fears of a Copycat Attack" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Dasha Litvinova titled "Putin Says Islamic Extremists Raided Concert Hall, but Attack Masterminds Are Yet to Be Found" was posted at apnews.com on March 25, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "Russian Officials Call for Harsh Punishment for Those Who Carried Out Deadly Concert Attack" was posted at apnews.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Yuliya Talmazan, Larissa Gao and Caroline Radnofsky titled "Moscow Attack Suspects Appear Severely Beaten as They're Charged in Russian Court" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Fred Kaplan titled "What the Deadliest Terrorist Attack in Russia in 20 Years Means for Vladimir Putin and His Grip on Power" was posted at slate.com on March 25, 2024.

#### Reminders – about Hamas sexual violence associated with October 7

- An article by Staff titled "'The Goal Was a Massacre of Tel Aviv': Hamas's Full Plan for October 7 Revealed" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Jacob Laznik titled "Released Hostage: 'I Was Forced to Commit Sexual Acts With a Gun Pointed at Me'" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Mike Brest titled "[Pennsylvania Senator John] Fetterman Says Hamas Is Group of 'Rapists and Cowards' in Wake of Sexual Assault Details [and Criticizes U.N. for Refusing to Condemn Hamas]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "'Devil Took Over Me': IDF Reveals Islamic Jihad Terrorist's October 7 Rape Confession" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "How Much Evidence Do You Need of Hamas Sexual Abuse?" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "Father of Fallen Soldier Urges World: Acknowledge Gazan Civilians' Role in October 7" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

# Reminders – about how Hamas has treated hostages

• An article by Natalie Lisbona and Andy Jehring titled "'They Treated Us Like We Were Dogs, Not Human Beings': Israeli Hostage Describes Hell Endured While Captive and Gives Firsthand Account of Dramatic Rescue by IDF ('With Gunfire in All Directions Like a Movie')" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

# UN resolution – U.S. presented, but Russia and China vetoed

• An article by Edith M. Lederer titled "Russia and China Veto U.S. Resolution [at UN] Calling for Immediate Cease-Fire in Gaza" was posted at apnews.com on March 22, 2023.

# Different UN resolution passes – demands a cease-fire

- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Netanyahu Cancels White House Talks on Rafah After U.S. Allows Cease-Fire Resolution to Pass at U.N. [Although U.S. Abstained, the Resolution Passed When the Other 14 Members Voted in Support]" was posted at jewishinsider.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Edith M. Lederer titled "UN Demand for Gaza Cease-Fire Provokes Strongest Clash Between U.S. and Israel Since War Began" was posted at apnews.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Eve Young, Hannah Sarisohn titled "PM [Netanyahu] Nixes DC Delegation After U.S. Fails to Veto United Nations Security Council Resolution Calling for Immediate Cease-Fire" was posted at jpost.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Leon Kraiem titled "UN Report Claims Israel Is Committing Genocide in Gaza, Calls for Arms Embargo" was posted at jpost.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Celebrating United Nations Security Council Resolution: Hamas and Islamic Jihad Chiefs in Tehran" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.

## Failed hostage deal

- An article by Staff titled "Hamas Rejects U.S. Hostage Deal Compromise, 'Doesn't Meet Demands'" was posted at jpost.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Delegation Leaves Doha, Blames Sinwar for Hostage Deal 'Dead End'" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu Rejected Gaza Deal Outline Before Meeting Hostage Families" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

# How much will U.S. support Israel?

- An article by Melanie Swan titled "Israel Admits It May Not Be Able to Destroy Hamas Now U.S. Has Turned Its Back" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "[Even Though U.S. Gives \$3.8 Billion to Israel in Annual Military Assistance] Israel Has Not Received Everything It Has Asked For; Top U.S. General Says" was posted at reuters.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Eve Young and Hannah Sarisohn titled "U.S. Does Not Support War in Lebanon, Working to Reschedule Israeli Delegation" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

#### Rafah

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "[Strategic Affairs Minister Ron] Dermer: IDF to Conduct Rafah Operation Even If Entire World Shuns Us" was posted at jpost.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Chad Merlin titled "Gazan Writer to 'Post': Israel Entering Rafah Only Way to Destroy Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Prepares to Invade Gaza's Rafah" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "One Thing Is Stopping Israel From Entering Rafah, and It's Not Hamas [Although Evacuating 1.2 Million Palestinians From Northern Gaza Took 1-2 Weeks, Evacuating 1.4 Million Civilians From Rafah to Less Hospitable and Less Prepared Areas May Take 1-2 Months]" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

## Haredi exemption?

- Looking back to July 2023, an study paper titled "The Haredi Exemption" was posted at israelpolicyforum.org on July 11, 2023. (It explains: Through an arrangement established during the founding of the state, Haredi men have enjoyed a de facto exemption from the mandatory IDF or non-military service requirement that legally applies to all Jewish citizens.)
- An article by Staff titled "Under Pressure, PM [Netanyahu] Revises Haredi Enlistment Plan, but Fails to Satisfy Critics" was posted at timesofisrael.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Gantz Issues Ultimatum to Netanyahu: Will Quit Israeli Government Over IDF Draft Law" was posted at jpost.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Daniel Goldman titled "Haredi Draft Issue Has Made No Progress, but It Must Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "For Israel's Future, the Stalling of the Haredi Draft Must End Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob and Eliav Breuer titled "Israel's High Court Endorses IDF Haredi Draft, Calls to Freeze Yeshiva Funding" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

# Trump gives interview to Israel Hayom

• An article by Omar Lachmanovitch and Ariel Kahana titled "Trump to Israel Hayom: Only a Fool Would Not Have Acted Like Israel on October 7 [but Warned Israel to Finish the War and Get to the Peace, Because They Are Losing a Lot of Support]" was posted at

israelhayom.com on March 25, 2024.

#### Hamas terror chief (Yahya Sinwar)

• An article by Memi Peer titled "Netanyahu's Regime Is Sinwar's Dream [as Israel Gets Closer to Global Isolation]" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.

#### International – anti-Semitism

- An article by Professor Yitzhak Reiter titled "Ramadan Powder Keg: The Temple Mount in the Eye of the Storm" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Protesters Attack Israel-Norway Soccer Match, Throw Rocks and Fireworks at Police" was posted at jpost.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Shira Li Bartov titled "What's Behind Turkish President Recep Tayyip Erdogan's 'Firm' Support for Hamas?" was posted at jpost.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Batia Ofer titled "Why We Must Fight Intolerance Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

#### **More articles – Jerusalem Post**

- An article by Alon Ben-Meir titled "The Biden Administration Must Stop Iran Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Rockets Pound North After IDF Hits Northeastern Lebanon in Deepest Strikes Yet" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "How Did 500 Terrorists Return to Shifa Hospital? Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Surprise! Hamas Has Thousands More Fighters Than Israel Initially Thought" was posted at jpost.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Eric Narrow titled "Israeli-Druze Social Activist: Israeli Society Will Recover" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Confirms Killing of Hamas Senior Official at Gaza's Shifa Hospital" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF on Manhunt for Terrorist Who Wounded Three (Including Child) in Jordan Valley" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Ashkenazi Chief Rabbi David Lau Calls for Slain Palestinian

Convert [Who Was Erroneously Shot by IDF Last Week] to Be Buried in Jewish Grave" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.

- An article by Darcie Grunblatt titled "Germany to Integrate Holocaust, Judaism, and Israel in Revised Citizenship Exam" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "AP Photographer Co-Wins For Photo of Terrorists Taking Shani Louk's Corpse Into Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Energy Leader Envisions 'A World Where Plastic Is Not a Problem'" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Alleged Israeli Strikes Target Aleppo, Just Hours After Strikes on Damascus" was posted at jpost.com on March 29, 2024.

#### Iran

• An article by Staff titled "A Turbojet and 13 Bombs: Iran's New 'Gaza' Drone Can Threaten Israel" was posted at jpost.com on March 23, 2024.

#### Saudi Arabia

- An article by Geoff Weiss titled "Saudi Arabia Plans to Make a \$40 Billion Push Into the A.I. Arms Race" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 20, 2024.
- An article by Jyoti Mann titled "A Humanoid Robot's Inappropriate Touching of a Reporter Shows the Machines Still Have So Much to Learn" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Joshua Zitset titled "Saudi Arabia's First Humanoid Robot [Sara] Knows Not to Talk About Sex or Politics [Because She Is Saudi]; It's Creator Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Marcy 22, 2024.

#### Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Kwan Wei Kevin Tan titled "Russia Has Recruited So Many Inmates to Fight in Ukraine That It's Closing Some of Its Prisons" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 22, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "Russia Warns Japan of 'Serious Consequences' If Patriot Missiles Made There End Up in Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Jake Epstein titled "U.S. Navy Warships Have the Tools to Fend Off Exploding Drones Like Those Wrecking a Russian Fleet, but It's a Dangerous and Evolving Threat" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 23, 2024.

• An article by Frankie Elliott titled "Moment Rarely Seen Russian Armored Vehicle (Designed in the Cold War to Take Kremlin Leaders to Safety in a Nuclear War) Is Destroyed by Ukraine Drone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

#### **NATO**

- An article by Ed Kozak titled "'Full Scale European War' Chances 'Significantly Increasing' Says Moscow" was posted at thenational pulse.com on March 7, 2024.
- An article by Kwan Wei Kevin Tan titled "Russia Is Preparing for An All-Out War With NATO to Happen Sooner Than Originally Believed: Institute for the Study of War" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Ashifa Kassam titled "Poland to Demand Explanation From Moscow After Missile Breaches Its Airspace During Ukraine Attack" was posted at theguardian.com on March 24, 2024.
- An article by Joe Barnes titled "NATO Discusses Plans to Shoot Down Russian Missiles If They Approach Alliance Borders" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by Filip De Matt titled "China Is Coming Under Increasing Fire From U.S. and EU Over Its Russia Dealings" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Milton Ezran titled "China Makes Its Own Decoupling Move [to Cancel American Technology in China]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "China Is Reportedly Developing Military Drones That Can Split
  Into 6 to Overwhelm Enemy Defenses" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 24, 2024.
- An article by Emma Saletta titled "New Netflix Show Sparks Outrage in Nationalist China With Viewers Claiming Americans Trying to Make the Country Look Bad: 'You Only Understand Political Correctness' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

#### **Comments about China and Taiwan**

- An article by Dzirhan Mahadzir titled "Chinese Warships, Aircraft Operate Near Japan, Taiwan" was posted at usni.org (U.S. Naval Institute) on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Aaron Matthew Lariosa titled "China Attacks Philippine Ship, Injures Crew in Latest Escalation of South China Sea Standoff" was posted at usni.org (U.S. Naval Institute) on March 23, 2024.

- An article by David Axe titled "As China Prepares to Invade Taiwan, U.S. Forces Are About to Combat-Test a Vital Weapon [a Lego-Like Suite of Floating Metal Piers and Ramps That Can Connect Virtually Any Ship to Virtually Any Beach]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on March 24, 2024.
- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Taiwan Stands as Major Line of Defense Against Global War With China, Critical for U.S. Security" was posted at foxnews.com on March 27, 2024.

## Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

• Looking back to February 2024, an article by Amy Maxmen titled "The WHO's Push for Global mRNA Vaccine Access" was posted at thinkglobalhealth.org on Feb. 26, 2024.

#### **Covid – International comments**

- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Intimacy Bans [Implemented at the 2020 Tokyo Olympics Due to Covid] Lifted, 300,000 Condoms Distributed Ahead of Paris Olympics" was posted at breitbart.com on March 18, 2024.
- An article by Katie Attwell and Jessica Kaufman titled "New South Wales [Australia] May End Its Covid Vaccine Mandate for Health Workers, That Doesn't Mean It Was a Bad Idea in the First Place" was posted at the conversation.com on March 27, 2024.

#### Climate agenda – international comments

• An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "2024 Paris Summer Olympics Cancel Air Conditioning Due to Climate Concerns" was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2024.

# Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China Says It Might Not Use Coal Plants It's Building" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.

#### Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

## **Biden family business**

• An article by Josh Boswell titled "Hunter Biden's Top Lawyer Abbe Lowell Tries to Convince LA Federal Judge to Dismiss Tax Crimes Case Against President's Son, but Is Told There Isn't 'Any Evidence' for His Arguments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

#### **International same-sex marriage**

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "African Cardinal: Blessings for Same-Sex Couples 'Western Imperialism'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2024.

#### International gender outlook

• An article by Staff titled "Women's Soccer Team Featuring Five Trans Players Destroys Opposition 10-0 on Way to Winning Grand Final [in Sydney, Australia] – With One Biological Male Scoring Six Goals in One Game" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

#### El Salvador – strongman creates results and grumbling

- Looking back to June 2023, an article titled "Honduras Starts El Salvador-Style Crackdown on Gangs After Massacres" was posted at theguardian.com on June 27, 2023.
- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Betsy Reed titled "The Guardian View on El Salvador's Crime Crackdown: A Short-Term, High Cost Fix [President Nayib Bukele's Hardline Campaign Against Gangs Has Won Admirers at Home and Abroad but Critics Mention the Suspension of Basic Liberties and Due Process']" was posted at theguardian.com on July 2, 2023.

- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Mairead Elordi titled "The Guardian Says El Salvador Reducing Murders by Over Half Is Problematic, Actually" was posted at dailywire.com on July 6, 2023.
- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Eduardo Porter titled "El Salvador's Iron Fist on Crime Will Crush Latin American Democracy" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 25, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2024, a Reuters article by Staff titled "El Salvador Says Murders Fell 70% in 2023 as It Cracked Down on Gangs" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Staff titled "Gangsters in El Salvador Are Terrified of Strongman Nayib Bukele" was posted at economist.com on Feb. 2, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, a Reuters article by Nelson Renteria and Sarah Kinosian titled "El Salvador's Bukele Re-Elected as President in Landside Win" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 5, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Megan Janetsky and Marcos Aleman titled "'World's Coolest Dictator' Nayib Bukele Claims El Salvador Presidential Re-Election [After the Populace Considered a 'Tradeoff of Curtailed Civil Liberties for Security in a Country Once Terrorized by Gangs']" was posted at time.com on Feb. 5, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Arjun Singh titled "'Incarcerate the Criminals': El Salvador's Leader [Nayib Bukele] Explains How U.S. Can Follow His Lead and Squash Crime" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 22, 2024.
- An article by Eddie Galdamez titled "Thus Far in 2024, El Salvador's Homicide Rate Is 0.25 Per Day or 1.4 Homicides Per Every 100,000 Inhabitants [Down From 0.42 Per Day or 2.4 Murders Per 100,000 Inhabitants a Decrease of 69% Compared to 2022]" was posted at elsalvadorinfo.net on March 17, 2024.
- An article by Gustavo Flores-Macias titled "The Costs of El Salvador's Crime Crackdown (Bukele Has Reduced Homicides, but Eroded Democracy)" was posted at foreignaffairs.com on March 20, 2024.

#### North Korea

• An article by Edith M. Lederer titled "Russian Veto Brings an End to the UN Panel That Monitors North Korea Nuclear Sanctions" was posted at apnews.com on March 28, 2024.

#### **International news – miscellaneous**

• An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "U.N.: Venezuela Has Become More Repressive

Since Biden-Backed Sham Election Deal" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2024.

- An article by Akhtar Makoii titled "Taliban Leader Says Women Will Be Stoned to Death in Public" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Mari Yamaguchi titled "Japan Approves Plan to Sell Fighter Jets to Other Nations in Latest Break From Pacifist Principles" was posted at apnews.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Ildefonso Ortiz and Brandon Darby titled "Mexican Politicians Downplay Mass Kidnapping of 60+ Victims by Sinaloa Cartel" was posted at breitbart.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Nigerian Woman Faces Seven Years in Prison for Writing a Damning Online Review of Tomato Puree" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Kate Pickles titled "You're Never Too Old to Get an STD Experts Call for Over-50s to Be Taught 'Safe Sex' After Rates of Gonorrhea, Chlamydia and Syphilis in Retirement Villages Soar" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# U.S. government hands out \$500 million for oil drilling – in Middle East

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Hands Out \$500 Million for Oil Drilling in Middle East" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 15, 2024.

# Kamala Harris touts abundance of jobs – in Central America

• An article by Alec Schemmel titled "Kamala Touts Creation of Hundreds of Thousands of Jobs – in Central America" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 28, 2024.

#### Joe Biden claims to protect democracy – yet he continues to IGNORE Supreme Court

- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Buys Another Round of Votes in Defiance of the Supreme Court" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 21, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Sarah Ewall-Wice titled "Biden Administration Cancels Another \$1.2 Billion in Student Debt for 150,000 Borrowers: White House Has Now Wiped \$138 Billion in Loans for 3.9 Million Americans Despite the Supreme

Court Ruling He Overstepped His Authority" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2024.

- An article by Katelynn Caralle titled "Biden Forgives Another \$5.8 Billion in Student Debt for Nearly 78,000 Borrowers: Here's Whose Loans Have Been Wiped Clean as President Takes Relief Total to \$143.6 Billion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Ronda Lee titled "Biden Administration Discharges Another \$6 Billion in Student Debt for 78,000 Public Service Workers" was posted at yahoo/finance.com on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Biden Vows to Forge Ahead With Student Loan Handouts, Has 4 Words for All His Critics ['I'm Not Backing Down]" was posted at foxnews.com on March 25, 2024.

# Democrats talk about protecting democracy - NYT says they seek to control ballot access

- An article by Rebecca David O'Brien titled "Democrats Prepare Aggressive Counter to Third-Party Threats [With Lawyers Challenging Their Ballot Access]" was posted at nytimes.com on March 20, 2024.
- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled "Democrats Ripped for Trying to 'Kill Democracy' With Effort to Protect Biden, Silence Third-Party Candidates" was posted at foxnews.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Team Biden Reportedly Building Mass Operation to Take Down Third-Party Candidate [Robert F. Kennedy Jr.] They Fear Could Cost Him Election" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 25, 2024.

# Media reports a contrast – between Biden and Trump

- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Trump Will Attend Wake for Slain NYPD Hero (Who Leaves Behind Young Widow and Young Son), While Biden Lives the High Life at Star-Studded Radio City Fundraiser With Clinton and Obama" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Obama Steps In to Support Flagging Biden Again: Ex-

President Set to Help Joe Raise \$25 Million at Glitzy New York Fundraiser Alongside Bill Clinton – While Trump Heads to Wake of Slain NYPD Cop Jonathan Diller" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2024.

# Top four issues to voters

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "It's the Border, Stupid: New Harvard Harris Poll Shows the Migrant Crisis Is the Top Issue With Voters – Even Worse Than Inflation That Is

Crushing Families [the Top Four Are – #1 Is Immigration; #2 Is Inflation; #3 Is Economy; and #4 Is Crime]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

# Biden fulfills a campaign promise – about the border

• An article by Andrew Arthur titled "Biden Promised to Open the Border as a Candidate in 2020 – Now He Laughs at You About It" was posted at nypost.com on March 15, 2024.

# Illegal immigration – citizens housing illegal immigrants?

- Looking back to January 2023, a press release by Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken titled "Launch of Welcome Corps Private Sponsorship of Refugees [Mentions Citizens Housing Illegal Immigrants]" was posted at state.gov on Jan. 19, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sam Faddis titled "Wonder Where All These Illegal Immigrants Are Going to Live? Your Spare Bedroom Apparently [After the State Department Kicked Off 'The Welcome Corps]" was posted at andmagazine.substack.com on April 18, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Kelly Sullivan titled "[Massachusetts] Governor [Maura] Healey Asks Residents to House Migrant Families Amid Growing Shelter Crisis" was posted at boston25news.com on Aug. 9, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Michigan to Offer Citizens \$500 Per Month to House Illegals" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 25, 2024.

# Illegal immigration – Kamala Harris is back on duty

• An article by Emily Goodin titled "'Border Czar' Kamala Harris Is Back on Migration: VP Will Meet the President of Guatemala to Discuss the 'Root Causes' of the Surge in Migrants From Central America" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2024.

# Illegal immigration – squatter adviser is now a fugitive

- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "TikTok [Influencer] Tells Followers How to 'Invade' American Homes [and Invoke Squatter's Rights]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Venezuelan Migrant Influencer (Who Sparked Fury With TikTok Squatting Tips) Is Now a Fugitive After Fleeing ICE Custody, as His Account Is Suspended" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Venezuelan Tik Toker Leonel Moreno Grimaces in His Mugshot After Being Nabbed by ICE for Crossing Into U.S. Illegally, Then Telling Others How To on Social Media" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2024.

# Illegal immigration – security risks entering country

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Biden Administration Releases Colombian Drug Lord After Brief Apprehension at Border" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2024.

#### Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Border Patrol Chief: People From More Than 160 Countries Crossed Border Illegally This Fiscal Year" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Karen Townsend titled "All Senate Democrats Vote No on Amendment to Prevent Taxpayer Dollars Spent on Migrant Flights" was posted at hotair.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Considering Expanding Green Cards Program for Illegal Migrants Who Have Been in the U.S. for 10 Years and Who Have Relatives That Will 'Suffer' If They Are Removed' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Bethany Saxton titled "NYC Begins Handing Out Migrants Taxpayer-Funded, Pre-Paid Debit Cards at Roosevelt Hotel Shelter With 450 People Set to Begin Receiving Up to '\$18,200-a-Year' Payout by the End of This Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Mexico to U.S.: Meet This Absurd List of Demands or Your Illegal Immigration Crisis Will Continue" was posted at townhall.com on March 26, 2024
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Thousands of Migrants Set to Arrive in Massive, El Paso-Bound Caravan in Just a Few Days" was posted at nypost.com on March 28, 2024.

#### Broken voter ID laws = an incapacitated man with disastrous policies could "win" again

- An article by Fred Lucas titled "Biden's Peace Corps Pushes Expanded Overseas Voting" was posted at dailysignal.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by John Hanson titled "NYC Wants the Supreme Court to Let Over 800,000 Non-Citizens Vote" was posted at the political insider.com on March 28, 2024.

#### Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by Rachel Chiu titled "Journalists Need a Shield Against Government Snooping" was posted at thehill.com on March 22, 2024.

## Censorship and free speech – general comments

- An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Biden Administration Actively Supports Foreign Censorship Campaigners" was posted at breitbart.com on March 20, 2024.
- An article by Amanda Yen titled "Instagram's Sneaky Move to Limit Political Content Outrages Users" was posted at the daily beast.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Democrat Operative Bankrolled by Soros, Planned

Parenthood Runs Web of Local 'News' Sites Across U.S. Misleading Voters" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 25, 2024.

# Although Biden talked about supporting Israel – he is responding to leftist supporters

- An article by Andrew Sheeler titled "Gavin Newsom Calls for Immediate Cease-Fire in Gaza, Condemning Loss of Life in Israel-Hamas War" was posted at sacbee.com on March 22, 2024
- An article by Benjamin Weinthal titled "Biden Use of Hamas Death Count Challenged by Prominent Statistician, Says Numbers 'Aren't Accurate' "was posted at foxnews.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Kamala Harris and AOC Run Interference for Hamas" was posted at townhall.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Jessica Costescu titled "Meta Oversight Board Recommends Loosening Standards to Allow Users to Glorify Terrorists as Martyrs" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Will Potter and Germania Rodriguez titled "Chilling words of Pro-Hamas Stanford Teacher Assistant Who Wants President [Biden] Murdered and for Palestinian Terror Group Installed in Place of U.S. Government: 'I'd Be Happy If Biden Was Dead'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Critics Charge Biden With Abandoning Israel, Hostages Amid Growing Tensions With Jewish State" was posted at foxnews.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Oli Coleman and Victor Nava titled "Anti-Israel Protesters Disrupt Biden's Lavish NYC Fundraiser With Obama, Clinton Where Tickets Went for Up to \$500,000: 'War Pig'" was posted at nypost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Victor Nava titled "Another State Department Official Resigns Over Biden's 'Horrific' Support for Israel's War Against Hamas" was posted at nypost.com on March

29, 2024.

# **Anti-Semitism – general**

• An article by Emma Richter titled "Chaotic Moment Belligerent American Airlines Passenger (Who Yelled Anti-Semitic Slur and 'Threatened Other Passenger') Is Dragged Out by Flyer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 21, 2024.

#### Covid - covid lockdowns

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Elon Musk to Pay [Kulvinder Kaur Gill] Embattled Doctor's Legal Fees After She Spoke Out Against Covid Lockdowns" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 26, 2024.

#### Covid vaccines – continue to be made

- An article titled by Lisa Schnirring titled "Moderna Reports Promising Findings for Next-Generation Covid Vaccine" was posted at cidrap.umn.edu on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Erin Frick titled "Chemists Develop Method to Confirm mRNA Vaccine Stability" was posted at phys.org on March 28, 2024.

# Covid vaccines – some people are still skeptical

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Mark Christopher Navin and Katie Attwell titled "The Anti-Vax Movement Isn't Going Away, We Must Adapt to It" was posted at time.com on Sept. 7, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Adam Cancryn titled "The Anti-Vaccine Movement Is on the Rise, the White House Is at a Loss Over What to Do About It" was posted at politico.com on Sept. 20, 2023.

# **Covid – government tried to restrict 4 medications**

• An article by Staff titled "Four Medications the Government Tried to Restrict During Covid [Ivermectin; Hydroxychloroquine; Generic Z-Pak; and Budesonide] and How to Legally Get Them" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2024.

#### Climate agenda – general

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Squad' Democrat [Jamaal Bowman] Touts Housing Green New Deal as 'Reparations' for 'Marginalized Communities'" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Sophie Austin and Damian Dovarganes titled "California Governor,

Celebrities and Activists Launch Campaign to Protect Limiting Oil Wells" was posted at apnews.com on March 22, 2024.

• An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Shuttered Michigan Nuclear Plant Gets \$1.5 Billion Federal Loan to Restart Operations by 2025 – and Could Power at Least 800,000 Homes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

## U.S. cuts coal – while China promotes coal

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "U.S. Backing New Plan to Cripple Coal Industry at UN Climate Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Michael Dorgan titled "U.S. Commits to Shutting Down Its Coal Plants During COP28" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

# Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### **Electric vehicles**

• An article by Danielle Genovese titled "[California] EV Maker [Fisker] Slashes Prices as It Tries to Avoid Bankruptcy" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 28, 2024.

# **Comments** – **pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Retired Liberal Justice [Stephen Breyer] Sparks Suspicion With Comments Surrounding Dobbs Leaker [in June 2022]" was posted at townhall.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Evita Duffy titled "Pro-Life Doctor [Dr. Christina Francis] Obliterates CNN Anchor Kaitlan Collins' Gotcha Journalism" was posted at bongino.com on March 27, 2024.

# **Comments – pro-abortion**

- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "'Pull Off a Leg or Two': Footage Shows Reported Planned Parenthood Employee Discussing Brutal Abortion Practices" was posted at dailywire.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Democrat [Marilyn Lands] Who Campaigned on Her Abortion Story [Claiming Alabama's No Exceptions Abortion Ban Is Putting Lives at Risk] Wins Closely Watched State House Race" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "How a Leftist Network of Websites Floods Red States With Abortion Pills With No Consequences" was posted at dailywire.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Nathaniel Blake titled "Democrats Lie About Late-Term Abortion to Make Themselves Feel Better" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 27, 2024.

## Transgender – general comments

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Nashville School Shooting: Federal Judge Orders Release of Transgender Shooter's Journals" was posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Sacramento Declares Itself a Sanctuary City for Transgender People, After Multiple GOP-Run States Banned Surgeries and Hormone Treatments for Children" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

# Comments – central bank digital currencies

• An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "RFK Jr. Issues Dire Warning Over Adopting Central Bank Digital Currencies" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 25, 2024.

#### **Banks** problems

• An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "More and More Americans Are Flocking to Credit Unions After Growing Tired of Endless Branch Closures and Low Interest Rates Offered by Big Banks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2024.

# After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Staff titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

# Politicians and media - blame poor economy on covid and climate change

• An article by George Makari and Richard A. Friedman titled "It's Not the Economy, It's the Pandemic [Was an Attempt to Blame Covid, Instead of the Wretched Economy]" was posted

at theatlantic.com on March 21, 2024.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Democrats, Media Push New Study Linking Climate Change to Inflation, but Economists Aren't Buying It" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 27, 2024.

#### Inflation

- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Senate Passes Massive Spending Bill in Middle of the Night" was posted at dailywire.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "It Is Now Cheaper to Rent Than Buy in All of America's Largest 50 Cities With Mortgages Costing Double in Most Sought-After Cities" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2024.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Adam Beam titled "California's Unemployment Rate Is the Highest in the Nation, Slower Job Growth Is to Blame" was posted at apnews.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Heather Haddon titled "California Restaurants Cut Jobs as Fast-Food Wages Set to Rise" was posted at wsj.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Daniel Jones titled "Trader Joe's [Store] Has Increased the Price of One of It's Best-Selling Grocery Items After 20 Years [as the Price of a Single Banana Rose From 19 Cents to 23 Cents]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "Secondhand Clothes Market Booms to \$73 Billion a Year Thanks to Thrifty Americans Do You Have a Fortune Tucked Away in Your Wardrobe?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

# Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Matt Margolis titled "White House Claims Republicans Want to Defund the Police and I Can't Stop Laughing" was posted at pjmedia.com on March 26, 2024.

#### **Comments – soft on crime**

• An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "NYPD Cop (31) Is Shot and Killed by Career Criminal With 21 Prior Arrests During Routine Traffic Stop" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2024.

#### **Excessive crime**

- A video and an article by Staff titled "Video: San Francisco Installing 400 License Plate Reading Cameras as Crime Plagues Residents" were posted at breitbart.com on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Dana Abizaio titled "Elderly Woman [in Chinatown District of LA] Robbed, Stabbed 12 Times in Broad Daylight" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 27, 2024.

#### **Homicides**

• A video and an article by David Propper titled "Video Shows Teen Gunman Lean Out Car Window and Open Fire in Shooting That Killed Vegas Mother" were posted at nypost.com on March 28, 2024.

#### Violence

- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "House Hearing Highlights the Alarming Rise in Violent Crime in the Nation's Capital" was posted at townhall.com on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Sarah Sotoodeh titled "[TV Personality] Bethenny Frankel Claims She Was Punched on a NYC Street Amid String of Female TikTokers Being Attacked at Random in Daylight" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

## **Squatters across America**

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Nadia Vitels (Who Was Found Stuffed in Duffel Bag in Her Manhattan Apartment) Was 'Killed by Two Squatters Who Beat Her to Death' as Cops Hunt Male and Female Suspects" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 22, 2024.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Squatters Took Control of Mansion Near LeBron James' New Home" was posted at breitbart.com on March 22, 2024.
- A video and an article by Michael Ruiz titled "Los Angeles Squatters Sent Packing as Home Inspectors Enter, Change Locks; Video Shows" were posted at foxnews.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "DeSantis Eliminates 'Squatters' Rights' in Florida, Gives Power to Cops to Remove Offenders" was posted at foxnews.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Squatters Sell [Dallas] Texas Woman's Belongings at Yard Sale Turn Home Into 'Drug Den'" was posted at nypost.com on March 28, 2024.

# **Seeking gun control**

An article by Zach Jewell titled "DOJ Launches National 'Resource Center' to Aid

Authorities in Taking Firearms From People Deemed 'Threat to Themselves or Others'" was posted at dailywire.com on March 23, 2024.

• An article by William Upton titled "New Gun Grab Law Criminalizes Shooting Ranges, Private Security" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 25, 2024.

# Resisting gun control

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "[Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin Utterly Destroys Gun Control Push by Virginia Democrats" was posted at townhall.com on March 27, 2024.

# **Comments about erroneous police actions**

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Report: [Georgia] Authorities Release Man [Maurice Jimmerson] Never Convicted of Crime After Waiting in Jail for Over 10 Years" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 21, 2024.

## **Comments – Disney**

• An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "Disney Drops Lawsuits Against DeSantis-Backed Tourism District" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 27, 2024.

# Media – NBC rejects Ronna McDaniel (former chair of Republican National Committee)

- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "MSNBC Co-Hosts Joe Scarborough and Mika Brzezinski Rip Bosses Over Ronna McDaniel Hire, Say She Won't Be Invited to 'Morning Joe'" was posted at nypost.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Sophie Mann and Will Potter titled "NBC Sensationally Fires Ex-RNC Chair Ronna McDaniel Just Days After She Was Hired in \$300,000-Per-Year Deal Following Newsroom Mutiny From Her Woke Colleagues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Sarah Ewall-Wice titled "Trump Says Ronna McDaniel Is in 'Never Never Land' After She Was Fired by NBC After Just Four Days as Her Friend Hugh Hewitt Claims She Will Sue for 'Mental Distress' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by William Upton titled "Ronna McDaniel Might Make \$600,000 From Her Single NBC Interview" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Natalie Korach titled "MSNBC President Rashida Jones Initially Lobbied to Put Ronna McDaniel on the Network" was posted at thewrap.com on March 28, 2024.

#### Corporate news media

- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "The Media Mob's Free Pass for the Bidens at Any Sign of Scrutiny Is No Accident They're All In on It" was posted at nypost.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Trump's Media Company Is Valued at \$8 Billion After Surging on the First Day of Trades, More Than the New York Times and Mattel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.

#### Elite liberal gatekeepers – report that Biden is in trouble

- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Caitlin Oprysko titled "Biden Rips Trump as a President Who 'Sows Chaos' [Elite Gatekeepers Now Seeing in 2024 How Much Chaos the Biden Team Has Created]" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 31, 2020.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article titled "'Five-Alarm Fire': Democratic Frustrations With Biden Spill Into the Open" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 6, 2024.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Jim Messina titled "I Was Obama's 2012 Campaign Manager, There's No Need to Panic Over Biden" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 13, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a video titled "Obama Reportedly Fears Biden Could Lose 2024 Election: 'Democrats Are Panicking'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 18, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Phillip M. Bailey titled "Barack Obama Fears Close 2024 Race With Trump, Tries to 'Move the Needle' for Biden; Closest Confidants Say" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- Looking back to January 2024, an article titled "Joe Biden's Chances Do Not Look Good, the Democrats Have No Plan B [Unless He Steps Aside]" was posted at economist.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Staff titled "Can Democrats Replace Biden? As Long As He's in the Race, the Answer Is No" was posted at nytimes.com on Feb. 24, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Peter Baker titled "As the Election Comes Into Focus, Pressure Builds in the West Wing" was posted at nytimes.com on Feb. 26, 2024.
- An article by Lisa Lerer and Ruth Igielnik titled "Majority of Biden's 2020 Voters Now Say He's Too Old to Be Effective" was posted at nytimes.com on March 3, 2024.

- An article by Mike Memoli titled "Michelle Obama's Office Says the Former First Lady 'Will Not Be Running for President' in 2024 [but the Democrat Convention in Chicago Is Scheduled August 19-22]" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 5, 2024.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Firebrand Democrat Strategist James Carville Says Biden's Poll Numbers Are as Bad as Seeing Your Grandma Naked and That President's Party Is Dominated by 'Too Many Preachy Females'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Katie Rogers titled "Obama, Fearing Biden Loss to Trump, Is on the Phone to Strategize" was posted at nytimes.com on March 26, 2024.

## Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

- An article by Aldgra Fredly titled "RFK Jr.'s Sister Worries His Independent Presidential Bid Could Help Trump Win Election" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Why Biden Should Panic About Robert F. Kennedy Jr: Dailymail Poll Shows the Independent Is Siphoning 9 Points From the President's 2020 Vote While Taking Just 4 From Trump in a Worrying Sign for the Democrats" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2024.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

• An article by Kevin McCullough titled "The 2024 Great Bait and Switch Begins [Can the Deep State Arrange for Biden to Drop Out Without Offering the Spot to Kamala Harris?]" was posted at townhall.com on March 17, 2024.

# Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Marlow Stern titled "Michelle Obama Tells Oprah She'll Never, Ever Run for President" was posted at rollingstone.com on April 25, 2023.
- An article by Mike Memoli titled "Michelle Obama's Office Says the Former First Lady 'Will Not Be Running for President' in 2024" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 5, 2024.

# **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

- An article by Nic White titled "Bill Maher Says Polls Prove Democrats 'Pandering' to Minority Voters Isn't Working" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Jake Smith titled "Pentagon Spent Every Last Penny of Latest Ukraine Package Before Congress Even Approved It" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "House Members of Progressive 'Squad' Grab More Than \$220 Million of Earmarks Since 2023 [They Are Jamaal Bowman of New York; Cori

Bush of Missouri; Greg Casar of Texas; Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez of New York; Summer Lee of Pennsylvania; Ilhan Omar of Minnesota; Ayanna Pressley of Massachusetts; and Rashida Tlaib of Michigan]" was posted at justthenews.com on March 25, 2024.

- An article by Jon Michael Raasch titled "Biden Is Ditching Term 'Bidenomics' as 2024 Campaign Swing Heats Up While Republicans Are Pouncing on the Phrase to Describe the Administration's 'Failed' Economic Policies' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Martha Williams titled "Outrage as Oakland Officials Go After 102-Year-Old Wheelchair-Bound Man After He Was Unable to Remove Graffiti Painted All Over His Home as Democrat-Run City Threatens to Fine Him Thousands" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Set to Shun National Media and Do Even Fewer Major Interviews During Campaign: Aides Plan to Book Gaffe-Prone President With Local News Outlets and 'Influencers' in Swing States Instead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2024.

#### **Conservatives – comments**

- An article by Allen West titled "The Unconstitutional Undermining of Our Constitutional Republic" was posted at townhall.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Mike Pompeo titled "Biden, Bernie Sanders and Other Democrats Would Surrender U.S. Freedom to Our Enemies" was posted at nypost.com on March 28, 2024.

# Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "The Probes of Donald Trump and Joe Biden Show the Emboldened Bias Among the Left" was posted at nypost.com on March 12, 2024.

# Even though most knew the deep state existed – people are finally acknowledging

- Looking back to September/October 2017, an article by Michael Crowley titled "The Deep State Is Real [the Term for Years to Describe Individuals and Institutions Who Exercise Power Independent of and Sometimes Over Civilian Political Leaders the Concept Was Active in Hindering Trump]" was posted at politico.com in September/October 2017.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Dave Davies titled "Did the So-Called Deep State Protect the Country From Trump?" was posted at npr.org on Oct. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by William Upton titled "NYT Says Quiet Part Out Loud: 'Defeating Trump Is Just the Start" was posted at thenational pulse.com on Dec. 19, 2023.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "New York Times Opinion Video Declares 'Deep State' Is 'Kind of Awesome'" was posted at foxnews.com on March 19, 2024.
- A video by Adam Westbrook and Lindsay Crouse titled "It Turns Out the 'Deep State' Is Actually Kind of Awesome" was posted at nytimes.com on March 19, 2024.
- A video titled "Watch: NYT Produces Shocking North Korea-Style Propaganda Video 'Deep State Is Awesome'" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 19, 2024.
- An article by Zachary Leeman titled "Elon Musk Calls New York Times 'Mouthpiece of the State' Over Headline Calling Deep State 'Kind of Awesome'" was posted at mediaite.com on March 19, 2024.

# Media and politicians strategy – prosecute the political opponent

- An article titled "Dragging Trump Into Court While Biden Campaigns Is Election Interference, Regardless of Verdict" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 15, 2024.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz (liberal professor emeritus at Harvard Law School) Says Alvin Bragg Should Be Investigated for Bringing 'Made-Up Case' Against Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 15, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Joe Rogan States the Obvious on Trump Indictments: 'Looks Like You're Trying to Prosecute Your Political Opponents'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 19, 2024.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "[Shark Tank Star] Kevin O'Leary Says NY Attorney General Letitia James' Threat to Seize Trump's Assets Is 'An Attack' on America" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 19, 2024.
- An article by Ben Whedon titled "Majority of Voters [56% Said Yes, 30% Said No and 14% Were Unsure or Refused to Answer] Say Biden Wants to Imprison Trump Before Election: Poll" was posted at justthenews.com on March 20, 2024.

## **More comments about Trump**

- An article by Susie Moore titled "Marco Rubio Leaves [ABC Host] Jonathan Karl Spluttering as He Lays Out Successes of Trump Versus Failures of Biden" was posted at redstate.com on March 24, 2024.
- An article by Nicole Wells titled "Biden Team Says Trump 'Feeble, Confused & Tired'" was posted at newsmax.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Mary Rook titled "There's an Even Bigger Victim of New York's Sham of Legal System Than Donald Trump [Citizens Expecting Due Process and Respect for Their Property Rights]" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 20, 2023.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "'So Infuriating': Democrats Complain Trump Benefits From a Two-Tier Justice System After New York Bond Lowered" was posted at breitbart.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Trump Joins List of World's 500 Wealthiest Despite Left's Endless Lawfare" was posted at bongino.com on March 26, 2024.

## **General interest – Francis Scott Key Bridge**

- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Ship That Struck Baltimore Bridge Was Involved in 2016 Crash, Had 'Deficiencies'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on March 26, 2024.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Dali Pilot Rushed to Drop Anchor and Pull Ship's Rudder Before Enormous Vessel Smashed Into Baltimore's Key Bridge, but Was Unable to Divert It; Investigators Reveal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Isabelle Stanley titled "Trapped Bridge Workers Watch in Horror (a Deafening 'Earthquake') Then Total Collapse in Just Four Seconds Minute by Heart-Pounding Minute, the First Full Account of the Baltimore Boat Crash Disaster" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Nic White titled "Baltimore's Key Bridge Collapse Wreaks Havoc on Supply Chain as Port Traffic Screeches to a Halt at a Cost of \$15 Million Per Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Four of the Six Workers Who Died in Francis Scott Key Bridge Disaster Are Now Named" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Jamie McIntyre titled "How the Army Corps of Engineers Plans to Reopen the Port of Baltimore" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 28, 2024.

# More general interest – Chick-fil-A

- Looking back to February 2014, an article by Bruce Horovitz titled "Chick-fil-A to Serve Chicken Without Antibiotics [Following the Lead of Panera, Chipotle and Jason's Deli]" was posted at usatoday.com on Feb. 11, 2014.
- An article by Grace Dean titled "Chick-fil-A Is Ditching Its Antibiotic-Free Chicken Pledge After Just 5 Years [Although the Pledge Was Announced in 2014, the Practice Was Instituted in 2019]" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 25, 2024.

# More general interest

- An article by Laura Parnaby titled "The New Miami? Florida Panhandle City of Pensacola Sees Swell in Number of \$1 Million Homes Sold as Laid-Back Vibe, Stunning Beaches and Great Amenities Attract Glut of Wealthy Newcomers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2024.
- An article by Nikki Main titled "Scientists Find Human Brain Has Grown by Whopping 7% Since 1930 but There Are Signs IQs Have Gone Backwards in Recent Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Miriam Kuepper titled "[Minnesota] Mother Warns Parents Over Button Batteries After Her Nine-Month-Old Baby Girl Was Left With Burned Throat When She Accidently Swallowed One" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Nickelodeon Was 'Infiltrated' by Predators (Records Reveal) Channel Employed Five Convicted Child Molesters and Two Other Accused Pedophiles to Work on Set of Kids Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Emma Richter titled "Rich NYC Teens Are Getting Fake ADHD Diagnoses to Win Extra Time on the SATs Leading to Huge Surge in Points: 'Everyone Is Doing It'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024.
- An article by Adriana Diaz titled "Robots Are Taking Over NYC Replacing Humans in Spas and Doctors' Offices" was posted at nypost.com on March 28, 2024.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Drugged Driving Now Causes More Fatal Crashes Than Drunk Driving" was posted at mercola.com on March 28, 2024.

• • • •

An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "One Thing Is Stopping Israel From Entering Rafah, and It's Not Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

There have been plans for months for where to evacuate the 1.4 million Palestinian civilians from Rafah for whenever the IDF would invade it.

To insider followers of the Israeli defense establishment, this was why the fight between Israel and the U.S. over the evacuation always seemed somewhat artificial and potentially more connected to other issues.

But it turns out there are some real sticking points: food, tents, and medical field hospitals.

Israel and the IDF had detailed plans for evacuating the civilians: Al-Mawasi on the coast, to designated parts of Khan Yunis that have already been cleared of Hamas, ant to parts of central Gaza that have already been cleared of Hamas.

The plans include specific safe corridors which have also been mapped out.

And the IDF moved most of the 1.2 million Palestinian civilians out of Gaza City mostly successfully, so it has managed a mass evacuation already – in addition to smaller but sizable mass evacuations from Khan Yunis and parts of central Gaza.

Also, Israel and the IDF were willing to stagger the invasion of Rafah into stages to make sure that most of the civilians left before major fighting took place.

The fighting in Rafah is also not a huge impediment for the IDF. Hamas's battalions there (whether they have 4,000 fighters as previously said, or 8,000 as Strategic Affairs Minister Ron Dermer said this week) are viewed as much weaker than those of Gaza City and Khan Yunis, who the IDF has already thoroughly taken apart.

# Preparing for evacuated Gazans will be harder than fighting Hamas

But IDF sources have now admitted that they had not fully taken into account that moving civilians from Rafah is completely different from the other evacuations – in terms of food, tents and medical field hospitals.

Military sources have admitted that if evacuating 1.2 million Palestinians from northern Gaza took 1-2 weeks (depending on how one measures things), evacuating 1.4 million civilians from Rafah to much less hospitable and prepared areas will take many, many more (translate: 1-2 months).

As long as Hamas is not ready to cut another interim deal with Israel to release more hostages, there is no real option for Jerusalem other than to go into Rafah in some way, and U.S. resistance is likely to recede.

Whether the U.S. will continue to back Israel as any Rafah operation plays out will then depend on the results: Do civilians make it out alive and are they able to continue to stay alive once moved, or not?

• • • •

An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Invading Rafah: The Lessons IDF Should Take From Northern Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on March 28, 2024. Following is the article.

As Israel looks towards a future operation in Rafah, the battle will be overshadowed by lessons learned from other parts of the Gaza operation over the last five months. The grand maneuver in Gaza began five months ago on October 27, so there is a lot of information that commanders can glean from what they have already seen in the battle against Hamas.

There are essentially three phases of war in Gaza that will provide a backdrop for the Rafah operation.

• Phase one was the ground maneuver from October 27 to November 24.

This was the highest intensity phase of the war, and came in the wake of intense bombing of Gaza in the first weeks following the Hamas massacre of October 7.

This part of the war also received a lot of international attention, with accusations that it was too widespread, led to a lot of destruction, and also caused civilian casualties.

The battle for northern Gaza was led by two large IDF divisions (the 36<sup>th</sup> and the 162<sup>nd</sup>). When northern Gaza was mostly taken, 12 Hamas battalions had been defeated. The battles in the north involved tanks and APCs churning up roads and urban fighting in places like Shejaia, Shati and Jabalya.

Most civilians had been asked to evacuate in October, so there weren't many civilians in those areas when the tanks went it. The people returned though, in January and February, so that by March some 300,000 people were in northern Gaza and Hamas had returned with them.

• The second phase occurred in December and January with the operations in Khan Yunis.

The Khan Yunis battle was led by the 98<sup>th</sup> Division and its legendary commander Brig.-Gen. Dan Goldfus. This was a more focused battle involving more commandos. Civilians were also warned to leave before troops entered and then the troops moved slowly, neighborhood by neighborhood, to try to find tunnels and defeat Hamas. At least four more Hamas battalions were defeated here.

• The last phase that provides information for the battle in Rafah is the recent phase – which has seen precision raids into areas such as Shati, Zaytun and Shifa.

These areas were already taken by the IDF in November and December, so it meant returning to clear the areas again.

Some commentators claim that the IDF purposely let Hamas return to these areas to then catch them by surprise later. At Shifa, for instance, around a thousand terrorists returned to the hospital and the IDF raided the place with surprise, without telling people first.

#### What tactics will be used in Rafah?

Which IDF tactic will be used in Rafah? The 36<sup>th</sup> Division (which played such a key role in October and November) was moved to northern Israel in January. It is conducting a training program this week with battalion and brigade commanders. It is focused on the North.

The IDF said this week: "As part of the program, the commanders delved into professional content and the operational and strategic plans for the northern framework. The program, led by the 36<sup>th</sup> Division, included professional lectures and learning from the division's combat lessons in the Gaza Strip, with specific adjustments for the challenges of the northern area."

The U.S. wants a slow, phased, precision campaign in Rafah. A statement released by the U.S. Department of Defense following a meeting between Defense Secretary Lloyd Austin and Israeli Defense Minister Yoav Gallant said: "Regarding Rafah, a significant portion of the meeting focused on Israel's concept of operations in that city, with Austin expressing that the United States' goal is to help Israel find an alternative to a full-scale military operation that could potentially endanger the city's civilian population, according to one senior defense official familiar with the meeting."

The U.S. officials then discussed a plan that involves "sequence and a phasing of activities."

It is not always easy to understand the coded language of military speak.

- "Alternative to full-scale military operation" sounds like precision raids by special forces and commandos.
- "Phasing" and "sequence" sounds like a slow maneuver, moving street by street with lots of time for civilians to move from one area to another perhaps even moving civilians back and forth as parts of the city are taken.

It's hard to know if any of this borrows from U.S. experience in backing operations in Raqqa in 2017 or Mosul in 2016, or in battles for Fallujah in 2004 and Ramadi in 2006.

Are there positive lessons to be learned from all those battles?

It would appear the levels of destruction in Raqqa and Mosul would be not accepted if Israel were to do the same in Rafah. Things were a bit easier for the Iraqis in Mosul because they had established IDP camps to move people to behind their lines. Israel does not want to do the same. This leaves more complex challenges regarding civilians in Rafah.

The overall issue in Rafah will be timing.

The U.S. is sending personnel and ships to build a temporary pier off the coast of Gaza. However, that will not be completed until mid- or late April. Concerns about humanitarian aid entering Gaza will overshadow the operation.

This is because most aid is not being delivered via Rafah, and thus Hamas is allowed to hijack the aid. Around 250 trucks enter Rafah each day, with another 30 or so entering northern Gaza. The goal will be to shift this movement of trucks and aid in such a way that it meets the needs of the civilians who will need to be moved during any campaign in Rafah. Even a "phased" campaign would require phases of moving 50,000 civilians and meeting their aid needs.

The last challenge will be to make the Rafah battle worth it.

Hamas will want to move out of Rafah as it moved out of northern Gaza – infiltrating the central camps area or other areas of Gaza, so that it can then return to Rafah. Hamas calculates that Israel does not have time on its side and that all Hamas has to do is "persevere" for another few months and it will win (when Israel will not accomplish its objectives).

Toward that end, Hamas leader Ismail Haniyeh went to Iran this week and bragged about how Hamas is winning the war. Hamas calculated winning differently than Israel.

• Hamas "wins" if there is more civilian suffering and if it can maintain its presence.

Israel talks about Hamas "battalions" but Hamas does not mind reducing its battalions and dispersing them into plain-clothes mafia-like groups of men who can control Gaza without needing to carry arms at all times. This is the Hamas model going back to its foundation in the 1980s.

Defeating this will require a lot more than just a phased precision operation going after the operatives that Hamas chooses to leave behind in Rafah.

• • • • •

Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sam Faddis titled "Wonder Where All These Illegal Immigrants Are Going to Live? Your Spare Bedroom Apparently" was posted at andmagazine.substack.com on April 18, 2023. Following is the article.

Most Americans have probably wondered (ever since Joe Biden erased our southern border) where all these illegal immigrants were going to go. Sure Joe flies them at taxpayer expense all over the country in the dead of night, but what then? Where are they all going to live?

We finally have the answer. In our spare bedroom apparently. Joe wants you to take them in. With great fanfare [in January 2023], the State Department has now kicked off the Welcome

Corps. [A press release by Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken titled "Launch of Welcome Corps – Private Sponsorship of Refugees" was posted at state.gov on January 19, 2023.]

The website said: "The Department of State, in collaboration with the Department of Health and Human Services, is pleased to announce the creation of the Welcome Corps – a new private sponsorship program that empowers everyday Americans to play a leading role in welcoming refugees arriving through the U.S. Refugee Admissions Program (USRAP) and supporting their resettlement and integration as they build new lives in the United States. Over the past year, the American people have extended an extraordinary welcoming hand to our Afghan allies, Ukrainians displaced by war, and Venezuelans and others fleeing violence and oppression. The Welcome Corps will build on Americans' generosity of spirit by creating a durable program for Americans in communities across the country to privately sponsor refugees from around the world. The Welcome Corps is the boldest innovation in refugee resettlement in four decades."

The website continued: "In the first phase of the program, private sponsors participating in the Welcome Corps will be matched with refugees whose cases are already approved for resettlement under the USRAP. The Department of State will begin facilitating matches between private sponsors and refugees arriving within the first six months of 2023."

The idea that Joe is going to let millions of people walk across the southern border and then ask you to take them in (as if you were adopting a pet from a shelter) may sound like the plot of a Saturday Night Live skit. When you consider it in context, however, it seems completely consistent with this administration's policy.

The average American believes and expects that our government is at least nominally attempting to control the flow of migrants into this country. That is not even arguably true. In fact, it is not the explicit, formal policy of the United States government to ensure the orderly movement of huge numbers of people into this country. We are not trying to stop them and failing. We bringing them here.

The website said: "The Biden-Harris Administration is committed to safe, orderly, and humane migration around the world – including the United States. In the very first days of the Administration (through a series of migration and protection-focused executive orders), President Biden established the framework for the United States to recommit to work collaboratively with governments, civil society, international organizations, and other partners to support humane migration, address the root causes of irregular migration, collaboratively manage migration in the region, rebuild the U.S. Refugee Admissions Program and other legal pathways for protection and migration, restore faith in the U.S. immigration system, include and integrate new U.S. citizens into civic life, protect child migrants, and supply family unity."

That is now the formal policy of the United States government. We are focused on making sure that migration into this country occurs, and we are providing the necessary resources to make sure that it is as efficient as possible.

To this end, the United States via the United Nations has established what amounts to a conveyor belt of camps across Central America to allow migrants to move north in large numbers to our southern border. This is happening with the direct involvement of the Department of Homeland Security. DHS Secretary Mayorkas just visited camps in Panama as part of an ongoing effort by the Biden administration to double the capacity of the existing infrastructure.

Biden does not want to stop the flow of migrants. He wants to increase it.

The migrants are not wandering north only on foot. They are being moved in luxury buses like you might take on a tour. They are bused from camp to camp in vast numbers. Again, the bill for this is paid by United Nations outfits financed by the United States government.

Just to ensure migrants don't get lost, the Red Cross helps them.

- They hand out maps and guides.
- They show the routes to take.
- They show where all the camps are located.
- They provide detailed instructions on how to get across the U.S. border.

You are paying for those too.

Michael Yon: "This is an invasion caused by the U.S. government."

In two short years, we have gone from securing our border to using the resources of the American people to move literally millions of undocumented individuals into this country – in clear violation of our laws and contrary to the wishes of the vast majority of Americans. We are flooding this country with illegal immigrants not just from Central America, but from at least 140 nations around the globe.

And, now when all these millions of people get here, Joe wants you to take them in and support them. You might need bunk beds in that spare bedroom.

• • • • •

An article by Connor Boyd and Xantha Leatham titled "Want to Avoid Dementia? Scientists Name Three Most Effective Things You Can Do to Protect 'Weak Spot' in Brain From Succumbing to Memory-Robbing Disorder" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. Diabetes 7. Blood pressure 2. Exercise Traffic-related pollution 8. 3. Alcohol consumption 9. Hearing 4. Inflammation Sleep 10. 5. Weight Social interaction 11. 6. **Smoking** 12 Cholesterol

• • • •

An article by Joe Hutchison titled "America's Worst Cities for People With Allergies Are Revealed – and It's Bad News for Sufferers in the Midwest and South" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 23, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

1.	Wichita, Kansas	6.	Tulsa, Oklahoma
2.	Virginia Beach, Virginia	7.	Richmond, Virginia
3.	Greenville, South Carolina	8.	Des Moines, Iowa
4.	Dallas, Texas	9.	Raleigh, North Carolina
5.	Oklahoma City, Oklahoma	10.	Fayetteville, Arkansas

• • • • •

An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "The Best and Worst-Paying College Majors After Five Years – Some Graduates Will Be Earning More Than Double Others" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 19. Following are excerpts of the article.

The following lists are the average salaries within five years of graduation.

# Highest paying majors

- 1. Computer engineering \$80,000
- 2. Chemical engineering \$79,000
- 3. Computer science \$78,000
- 4. Aerospace engineering \$74,000
- 5. Electrical engineering \$72,000
- 6. Industrial engineering \$71,000
- 7. Mechanical engineering \$70,000
- 8. General engineering \$68,000
- 9. Miscellaneous engineering \$68,000
- 10. Finance \$66,000

# Lowest paying majors

- 1-3. Theology & religion \$38,000 Performing arts \$38,000
  - Liberal arts \$38,000
- 4. Leisure & hospitality \$39,700
- 5-10. Early childhood education \$40,000
  - Elementary education \$40,000
  - Social services \$40,000
  - Family/consumer sciences \$40,000

Nutrition sciences – \$40,000

Psychology - \$40,000

• • • • •

An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "11 Rappers Backing Donald Trump in 2024: 'He's a Soldier' and 'We Miss You'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 24, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. Sexyy Red

5. Chief Keef

9. OhGeesy

- 2. Kodak Black
- 6. Benny the Butcher
- 10. Peezy

- 3. Waka Flocka Flame 7. Lil Pump 11. Money Man
- 4. Azealia Banks 8. Bandman Kevo

• • • •

An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "These 8 States Plan on Banning Sale of Gas-Powered Vehicles as Biden EPA Tackles 'Climate Crisis'" was posted at dailywire.com on March 27, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

California
 New Jersey
 Rhode Island
 Maryland
 New York
 Washington

3. Massachusetts 6. Oregon

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."